Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

Memorial Hall 
November 12, 2014
  9:30am
Call to Order: Vice-Chairman, Bob Manners called the meeting to order.  Other members in attendance were: Joseph Judd.  John Payne was running late.

9:30 am   Richard Howe, Buckland, MA RE: Highway Laborer/Equipment Operator Position – Highway Superintendent, Mark Shippee explained that Richard had initially met with himself and John Payne in the first-round of interviews.  Following his interview, he successfully demonstrated his operational skills at the town yard while using various pieces of town equipment.  Before offering the position to Richard, John wanted him to meet with members of the Board.  Both Bob and Joe asked him a series of questions regarding his mechanical ability and experience with snow removal.  At the conclusion of the interview, Richard indicated that he would need to receive at least $17.00 an hour before accepting the position.  Bob and Joe agreed to wait until the full Board was present before making any decisions.
John Payne arrived at 10am.
Following a brief discussion, Bob presented a motion to hire Richard Howe at a starting rate of $17.10.  Joe seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
10:05 am Don Jacobs, DI Jacobs Consulting RE: Wage and Classification Study – Don provided the Board with an overview of the work that has been completed to date.  Following initial meetings with individual employees, obtaining survey/market data, and a few working sessions with Chairman, John Payne and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz, Don presented a draft Classification and Compensation Plan that is competitive in the market place.  Salary survey results have proven that the Town is not paying positions competitively.  Don developed two separate classification plans; one for general government and one for the police department.  Using a four step incremental program those positions with the greatest disparity would reach their benchmark salary in four years or less.  Estimated cost for the first year of implementation is approximately $12,000.  Board members had several questions regarding the overall process; goal based salary increases moving forward, evaluating employees, maintaining competitive salaries, etc.  The Board scheduled a subsequent meeting on Tuesday, November 25 at 10am.
Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 12:10pm.  Bob seconded the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Terry Narkewicz

Town Administrator

